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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Extension to rear and dormer window.

	AT:
	25 Blackburn Road Ribchester PR3 3ZP

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal, by reason of its design, scale and massing, would appear as an incongruous and bulky addition that would harm the character and appearance of the host dwelling and traditional terraced row, buildings of townscape merit and furthermore, would fail to preserve or enhance the character or appearance of the Ribchester Conservation Area.  As such, the proposal would be contrary to Policies DMG1, DMH5 and DME4 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.



	2
	The proposed development would create a precedent for similar developments which would be difficult to resist to the cumulative detriment of the street scene and the character, appearance and setting of the Ribchester Conservation Area.



	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
P.T.O.

	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.
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